
Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held in the Bealings Village Hall on Monday the 9th March 
1959 at 8 p.m. 
 
Present were:-  Only 5 Members of the Parish and no members of the Parish. Brigadier Lindsay took 
the Chair for the meeting. 
 

1. The minutes of the last Annual Parish Meeting were read and confirmed. 
 

2. The chairman reported that the necessary consent had been obtained from the Ministry for 
the opening up of the Bealings Cross Roads and that this was being put in hand.  He also 
reported that Litter Baskets could not be provided at the expense of the Parish Council 
without the prior consent of the Ministry of Housing & Local Government.  He further 
reported that during the recent bad weather he had received several complaints as to the 
state of Holly Lane and had dealt direct with the Deben Rural District Council who had made 
some repairs straight away, since the road had become almost impassable. 
 

3. There being no other business the meeting was closed. 
 

P Lindsay 




